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The VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Committee met at the Richmond Center at the VYSA Annual Workshop.  Those in attendance were:

Len Oliver, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Committee Chair

Julie Caramanica, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Administrator

Mavis Derflinger, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Member

Adele Dolansky, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Member

Denise Edwards, VYSA President

Kip Germain, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Member

Fred Matthes, DC United Representative

Larry Monaco, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Member

Jim Sadowski, MDCVSA President

Anne Thompson, VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Committee Member

Nomination Process
Len Oliver spoke about the process for selections to the Hall of Fame and noted that it seemed to work well this year.  Committee members agreed that nominations must be current: new or re-nominations only.  Nominations must include necessary background information and current contact information, not just names.
Fred Matthes suggested forming an informal Research Committee to help identify eligible people for nominations.  Several names were suggested to serve on this committee: John Hayden, Steve Goff, David Johnson, Ed Foster-Simeon, and Will Kuhns.  Len Oliver agreed to contact them.

2008 Recognition Event at RFK
Several dates were suggested for the Hall of Fame Recognition Event at RFK in conjunction with a DC United game.  Most preferred a weekend, but agreed to try for a game covered by ESPN2 to allow Hall of Famer John Harkes, now working with ESPN, to include the event in its program.  The Committee agreed that, if available, May 8th with DC United vs Chicago Fire was the best date.  Fred Matthes will contact Len with confirmation.  Once approved, Julie will contact all prior Hall of Fame inductees and arrange for a suitable gift for those that attend.

National Soccer Hall of Fame
Len Oliver reported that he had met with the chair of the National Soccer Hall of Fame and suggested a relationship between the two Halls. The National Soccer Hall of Fame asked for a per player fee, but Committee members suggested a flat fee of about $1000 would be more acceptable and that the cost should be shared among member organizations.  

The VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame would benefit from having a web link at the National Hall, listing our Hall and our Inductees.

VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame Web Site
Julie Caramanica suggested that the VA DC Soccer Hall of Fame have its own web site rather than a page on the VYSA web site.  Demosphere International, provider for the VYSA web site, was asked to sponsor the site and provide it at no charge.  They agreed to sponsor $1500 per year and the Hall of Fame would pay the balance of approximately $315 per year.

Expenses to the Hall of Fame 

VYSA President Denise Edwards reminded those in attendance that VYSA pays most of the Hall of Fame expenses which averages slightly over $3000 per year.  MDCVASA contributes $1000 per year.

Youth and Amateur organizations should consider contributions for the cost of the donation to the National Hall of Fame and the cost of the web site in their future budgeting.  

It was also suggested that current Hall of Fame members be asked for donations.  A letter of request for donations will be drafted.  Len will draft a letter of request for donations.  Julie will distribute te letter to all Inductees.

It was noted that $15,000 was donated to WAGS by Mavis Derflinger. Once the DC United Stadium is planned that money can be transferred to be used for the Walk of Fame for the Hall of Fame hoped to be included in the stadium.

Prepared by

Julie Caramanica

VA DC Hall of Fame Administrator

